December 13, 2002 Le Mars, Iowa

The Plymouth County Board of Supervisors met for a work day on December 13, 2002 with all members present.

Gary Tucker & Fred Hutchins were present. Wiltgen gave them a May 12th, 2002 completion date. CPS has a date of April 20th which Wiltgen has agreed to. Mr. Wiltgen and the Tempest Company understand that claims may arise from the later finishing date and they also understand that they may be responsible for them. Emergencies have not been built into this date but otherwise April 20th will stand. Yesterday's meeting was one of the most productive since the project began. Everyone seems committed to making this work and to working together to make it happen. Communication cabling will need to be installed by January 17th and that is the Counties responsibility. Since the April 20th date is later than originally planned, there will be additional expenses. Since the county is not responsible for any delays to this point expenses will be the responsibility of whoever caused such to happen.

Joann Glamm thanked the board for the audio improvement done in the Courtroom. She felt it helped her to give the public a more accurate accounting of the procedure.

•
K. Kae Meyer, Plymouth County Auditor
David Vander Hamm, Chairman

The Board adjourned at 9:26 A.M.